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Dear Sirs:

The present document has the purpose to give information concerning the samples that
were taken to diagnose Chikungunya fever in the study. The Hospital “Dr. Roberto Nettel”
belongs to ISSSTE (Instituto de Seguridad Social al Servicio de los Trabajadores del Estado),
a healthcare system for government employees in Mexico. ISSSTE hospitals maintain a
medical record for all the affiliates in every city they cover. The hospital “Dr. Roberto
Nettel” has a permanent program of epidemiological surveillance for exanthemas and
febrile diseases to detect possible outbreaks. Every suspected patient attending for a
diagnosis of these diseases is asked for a blood sample and, besides the diagnostic
procedure, the sample is subjected to other clinical test to maintain periodical medical
and clinical records of every registered person in the system. As affiliates to the system,
patients are not asked for an informed consent to these actions, since only their assigned
hospital will have access to that information to provide the primary care needed. The
usual procedure for epidemiological surveillance of exanthemas and febrile disease
outbreaks was followed with patients affected by the chikungunya outbreak and attended
the hospital in 2014. All patients were confidentially informed about the results of their
tests and if other health problems arose from these studies, e.g. elevated glucose or lipids,
they were also informed and attended for those health issues.

We hope this explanation clarifies the situation of patient’s data reported in the study.

Sincere

San al{a'liero, MD.
Epidemiologist
Hospital “Dr. Roberto Nettel”, Tapachula, Mexico




